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Request for Consideration of the Heritage Advisory Committee 

x Agenda Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon at 
least 5 working days prior to 
the meeting) 

 Added Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon at 
least one day prior to 
meeting) 
 

 Request from the Floor 

Date of  Meeting:  November 27, 2019 

Subject: 1479 Birmingham Street Potential Inclusion in Heritage Registry 

Motion for the Heritage Advisory Committee to Consider: 
 
That the Heritage Advisory Committee recommends that Halifax Regional Council request a staff 
report examining the potential for including 1479 Birmingham Street in the Registry of Heritage 

Property for the Halifax Regional Municipality.  

Reason:  
1479 Birmingham Street according to the McAlpine's Directory was site to the Halifax Grammar School in 
1878. The principal of the school (Rev. Gilpin) lived in the mansion next door facing Spring Garden Road. 
The building also was part of the historic Mills Brothers Shop as the men’s ware department. The building 
retains much of its Victorian character and is one of the few remaining buildings left of the original north 

blocks of Schmidtville. 

Outcome Sought:  
 
A motion from Halifax Regional Council requesting as staff report to examine the potential inclusion of 
1479 Birmingham Street, in the Registry of Heritage Property for the Halifax Regional Municipality.   
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